
                                                                                                                  

 

RHODE ISLAND OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL AND RHODE ISLAND 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 

 NOTICE OF APPLICATION 

Re: Hospital Conversions Act Initial Application of The Centurion Foundation, Inc., 
CharterCARE Health of Rhode Island, Inc., CharterCARE Roger Williams Medical Center, 
Inc.; CharterCARE Our Lady of Fatima Hospital, Inc., Chamber, Inc., Ivy Holdings, Inc., Ivy 
Intermediate Holdings, Inc., Prospect Medical Holdings, Inc., Prospect East Holdings, Inc., 
Prospect CharterCARE, LLC, Prospect CharterCARE SJHSRI, LLC, and Prospect 
CharterCARE RWMC, LLC (collectively, the “Transacting Parties”). 
 
On November 14, 2023, the Rhode Island Office of the Attorney General (“Attorney General”) and 
the Rhode Island Department of Health (“RIDOH”) received a Hospital Conversions Act (HCA) 
Application from the above-named Transacting Parties. The Initial Application was accepted for 
review on December 14, 2023, and is available to the public here:  

Attorney General: https://www.riag.ri.gov/about-our-office/divisions-and-units/civil-division/public-
protection/healthcare  

RIDOH: https://health.ri.gov/programs/hospitalconversionsmerger/  

NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL MEETINGS  

The Attorney General and the RIDOH will hold hybrid (in-person and virtual) public meetings 
concerning the proposed transaction, on the following dates and times: 

March 19, 2024, 4-6PM    March 26, 2024, 4-6PM 
Rhode Island College    Rhode Island College 
600 Mount Pleasant Avenue    600 Mount Pleasant Avenue 
Alger Hall, Room 110    Alger Hall, Room 110 
Providence, RI 02908    Providence, RI 02908 
 
To join a meeting virtually, use this link: https://tinyurl.com/hcahearing 
 
Public comments will be taken into consideration by the Attorney General and RIDOH as they 
complete their review. Members of the public who would like to comment, whether they attend in 
person or virtually, may sign up to speak using this form: 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdSfrACeIlDg0fX6bTu0j0ntz3RedE3VGUSG0-
8wuDml_96mg/viewform 

NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO SUBMIT WRITTEN COMMENTS 

The Attorney General and the RIDOH are accepting written comments regarding the application.  
The written comment period has been extended and comments may be submitted by 11:59 pm on 
March 29, 2024 and sent to:  

Julia Harvey, Health Care Advocate   Fernanda Lopes, MPH, Chief                                                       
Health Care Unit     Office of Health Systems Development 
Rhode Island Office of the Attorney General  Rhode Island Department of Health 
150 South Main Street     Three Capitol Hill, Room 410                                                     
Providence, RI 02903     Providence, RI 02908     
healthcare@riag.ri.gov     fernanda.lopes@health.ri.gov                                                        



 
Those who have already submitted written comment may supplement their comments until March 
29, 2024. 
 
If accommodations are needed to ensure equal participation, please contact the Attorney 
General’s Public Information Officer at (401) 274-4400 ext. 2234 at least three business 
days prior to the public information meeting. 


